
               Justice Elizabeth A. Weaver 
5545 West River Road 
Glen Arbor, MI 49636 

 
 
Associate Counsel Kimberly Uhuru                                                                      May 10, 2011                                                                                 
Attorney Grievance Commission                                                                                                                              
Marquette Building,  243 West Congress,  Suite 256                                                                                                                           
Detroit, Michigan  48226-3259                                                                                                                                                  
Re:  Hon. Maura D. Corrigan as to Hon. Elizabeth A. Weaver      File No. 0665-11 
 
Dear Ms Uhuru: 
 
On May 6, 2011, I received by regular mail an UNSIGNED Attorney Grievance Commission letter 
dated April 26, 2011, sent to me and to the Hon. Maura D. Corrigan. 
 
The one-paragraph AGC letter states: 
 

The above-referenced file [Re: Hon. Maura D. Corrigan as to Hon. Elizabeth A. Weaver, 
File No. 0665-11] has been assigned to Associate Counsel Kimberly Uhuru to investigate.  
With this letter, a copy of Hon. Elizabeth A. Weaver's answer is being provided Hon. 
Maura D. Corrigan.  It is the obligation of each party to maintain a current and accurate 
address and telephone number with this office.  Should either party wish to comment 
further, please direct all correspondence to Associate Counsel Kimberly Uhuru referencing 
the AGC file number above. 
 

I note that my “answer” referenced above is my April 4, 2011, six- (6) page letter to Ruthann Stevens, 
Senior Associate Counsel of the AGC, fully and fairly responding (as required by Court Rule) to her 
March 15, 2011, request letter for me to "submit a written statement in duplicate within twenty-one (21) 
days from the date of mailing of this letter fully and fairly disclosing all the facts and circumstances 
pertaining to the allegations contained in the Request for Investigation."  Copies of my April 4 “answer” 
letter and Ms Stevens March 15AGC request letter, as well as the AGC April 26 letter and this my May 
10 response letter are found on my website www.justiceweaver.com. 
 
Ms. Stevens’ March 15 AGC letter sent to me by regular mail SIGNED by her as Senior Associate 
Counsel of the AGC began: "Enclosed please find a recent Request for Investigation received by this 
office.   Hon. Maura D. Corrigan is the complainant." 
 
The enclosed "recent Request" was the then-almost one (1) year old April 28, 2010, letter to the AGC, 
significantly inaccurate and politically motivated, signed by then Justice Maura D. Corrigan (now 
Governor Snyder's Director of the Department of Human Services), then Justice Robert P. Young, Jr., 
(now Chief Justice), and remaining Justice Stephen J. Markman.   As the AGC office has known for more 
than 7 months, the same “Request for Investigation” by the same justices was dismissed by the JTC last 
September 2010. 
 
In my April 4 letter to Ms. Stevens as AGC counsel, in two (2) paragraphs of the six (6) pages I asked for 
information I believe I was entitled to then and continue to be entitled to now.  The two paragraphs read: 

 
How is this nearly year-old request "recent"?  Since April 2010 until a few weeks ago by 
your March 15, 2011, letter, I heard nothing from the AGC. 
 



And why do you state the Hon. Maura D. Corrigan is the only complainant?  Have there 
been secret communications by my former colleagues with the AGC your letter failed to 
disclose to me?  Has former Justice Corrigan communicated with you or the AGC about 
me and/or this Request since April 2010?  If so, when and what?  Have Chief Justice 
Young and/or Justice Markman communicated with you/or the AGC about me and/or this 
Request since April 2010?  If so, when and what?  
 

Ms. Stevens, who wrote me by the March 15 letter as Senior Associate Counsel of the AGC, or anyone 
else representing the AGC, has failed to this date, May 10, 2011, to answer and supply the information 
requested in my April 4 letter to her as counsel of the AGC.   Instead I received the unsigned April 26 
AGC letter switching AGC counsel from Senior Associate Counsel Stevens to Associate Counsel Uhuru, 
continuing this injustice. 
 
As required by the April 26 AGC letter, I send this letter to you, Ms. Uhuru, including my current and 
accurate telephone number of 231-334-4500 and current and accurate address, the same one both the 
AGC letters were mailed to: 5545 West River Road, Glen Arbor, Michigan 49636. 
 
Further, I request of you and by copy of this letter continue to request of Ms Stevens and the AGC the 
answers to my questions and information I requested in my April 4 letter.   
 
Finally, as stated in that six- (6) page April 4 letter detailed with specific fair and factual answer and law:  
   

I adamantly deny the allegations and intimations of misconduct stated in the materials 
submitted by former Justices Corrigan and Justices Young and Markman attached to your 
[Senior Associate Counsel Stevens’ March 15] letter. 
 
In conclusion,  I hope the Attorney Grievance Commission will now dismiss this old 
baseless Request for Investigation and cease to be a part of this injustice—this tyranny—
this misuse and abuse of Supreme Court power by my former colleagues, attempting to 
stifle my free speech as a justice and now as a retired justice in letting the people know 
what I believe they need to know about the Michigan Supreme Court and its justices 
performance in decision-making and administering the operations of the court itself and 
its offices, commissions, and boards.  It is unworthy of my former colleagues, unworthy 
of the office of Supreme Court justice, and unworthy of the Attorney Grievance 
Commission. 

            
This matter should be dismissed now.  It’s a waste of time and money. 
 
                                                                        Sincerely yours,  
 
 
 
                                                                        Elizabeth A. Weaver 
 
cc:  Ms. Ruthann Stevens, AGC Senior Associate Counsel 
       Mr. Robert L. Agacinski, AGC Grievance Administrator for himself and all nine members of AGC 
       Governor Rick Snyder   
       Hon. Maura D. Corrigan 
       my website: www.justiceweaver.com   


